
BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING 
October 3, 2017 

 
PRESENT:   Jim Coffey-Chairman, Jeanne Cunningham, Frank Danisienka, Debbie Deaton 
 
The Board of Assessors gave a presentation to the Board of Selectmen at 6:00 p.m. regarding the CAI 
Technologies mapping system. The Assessors explained there are inaccuracies on the current tax map 
and the benefits of upgrading to the CAI system. The cost would be $130,000 spread over 3 years, a one-
time charge of $5,000 for CAI to build a website for the updated maps, approximately $4,000 per year to 
maintain and update the maps and website. The Selectmen asked the Board to look into alternative 
mapping upgrades and to see if CAI would do the project over 5 years. 
 
The Board moved to the regular meeting room at 6:45. Bert Hamill, Planning Board Chairman, attended 
the meeting and gave the Board some insight on the different types of mapping he uses on a daily basis.  
 

The Board approved: 
● Minutes from September 19, 2017 meeting 
●  Ara Lynn & Paul Bush-Veterans Exemption- 202 Poor Farm Road, Map 8/27A 

 
The meeting adjourned at 7:40. 
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